Friends of Nixon Memorial Hospital Data-Protection and Privacy Policy Statement

This Statement relates to Compliance with the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) 2018.
At their Meeting on 30 June 2018, the Trustees of the Friends of Nixon Memorial Hospital Charity discussed the need for the Charity to comply with the requirements of the GDPR-2018.  In particular, they unanimously agreed to implement, as a priority, the aspects of GDPR-18 which apply to the Personal Data (i.e. Information) of members and supporters of the Charity.
The Charity has an electronic List of Contact-Information for its members and supporters.  The information usually includes Names and Addresses, but sometimes Email-addresses and/or Telephone-numbers too.  All such information constitutes ‘Personal Data’, under the GDPR-2018.  The only legal-basis for holding these data is to enable the Charity to operate according to its Constitution, whereby it can maintain contact with its members and supporters as necessary – for reasons of disseminating relevant information, convening Annual General Meetings, fundraising, etc.
The Charity hereby pledges to safeguard the Personal Data, which it holds, of its members and supporters and specifically promises not to share any such Data with third parties outside the Charity, without the informed prior consent and express-permission(s) of the member(s) and supporter(s) concerned.
All the same, the Trustees of the Charity would hereby like to confirm that they will sometimes need to share among themselves the Personal Data of members and supporters of the Charity, but always in strict confidence and only as required for the operation of the Charity – without disadvantage to the member(s) and supporter(s) concerned.
The Charity also pledges to continue to hold the Personal-Data of only those members and supporters who so wish.  Accordingly, the Charity will periodically endeavour to contact (through the current means available to it) its members and supporters, asking them to confirm whether or not they wish to continue to be on the Contact-List.  The Charity therefore hereby in advance urges members and supporters please to respond to any such circulars if at all possible, as it will otherwise be assumed that the member(s) and supporter(s) wish to remain on the Contact-List.
Should any members and supporters of the Charity have any concerns about their Personal-Data held by the Charity, they should not hesitate to contact the Trustees of the Charity via the Secretary of the Trustees.  The relevant contact-details of the Secretary can be obtained from the Charity website at:

www.friendsofnixon.org.uk 
